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Nebraska Chapter, The Wildlife Society
Excellence in Wildlife Stewardship Through Science and Education
HC 37 Box 37, Valentine NE  69201
Nebraska Chapter of the Wildlife Society

Quarterly Board Meeting

Dec 2010
Members present:  Mel Nenneman, Mark Hammer, Mark Lindvall, Lucas Negus, Jessica Jurzenski, Larkin Powell, and Laurel Badura

Mel called the meeting to order at 11:07
Secretary’s Report
Laurel read the Secretary’s Report.  Mark Hammer motioned to approve the Secretary’s minutes as read, Jessica J. seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report 
Mark Lindvall read the Treasurer’s Report.  There is $6,535.15 in the checking account.  Transferred $500 to rainy day acct. $2,014.52.  $679.00 will be placed into the Gabig CD.  The balance of the CD is $3,435.78, which is in a certificate of deposit.  The CD will mature March 22, 2011.  $6,110.30 worth of deposits 5537.34, $570.52 net increases in the account.  Mark will be preparing a draft budget for 2011.  Lucas Negus motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as read, Mark Hammer seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Committee Reports

a. Nominating—Nominations and elections were held.  We had 46 voters, the same as last year.  President-elect Ben Wheeler, Secretary--Kyle Graham, Andrew Pierson, Cassidy Gerdes.
b. Membership—Shaun Dunn is continuing to update the membership list.  He will be sending out expired notices soon.
c. Programs—A couple of dates are getting narrowed down.  Thursday, February 24 or Friday, March 4 and will be in Hastings, NE.  Student-Professional workshop will be the next day.  The committee will be coordinating with the student-chapters regarding dates that would work best for them.  There seems to be lots of meetings this spring so some professionals have indicated they have to pick and choose which meetings they can go to.  Mark Lindvall we send out a request for posters from the conservation organizations to make other members aware of what work they are doing.  Lucas will send out a request for this type of poster.
d. Conservation Review  

-Public Lands—No action
-Private Lands—No action
 
e.     Information and Education 


        -Education—No action

        -Information—No action
     
f.     Awards—Laurel will be getting the information out.

g.    Certification—No action 

h.    Student Chapter—No action
i.     CMPS Program 2011—Monthly conference calls have been held and the call for papers has     been sent out.

j.     Fundraising—This committee is gearing up for the annual meeting.
Old Business
TWS annual conference in Snowbird, UT Oct 2-6 2010 (Teresa and Larkin attended)—Larkin reported the meeting was a good meeting.  Climate change and adaptive management were big topics at the meeting.  There were very few students from Nebraska.  The conference was a little pricey for students.  Doug Johnson, from Northern Prairie, received the Leopold Award.  Next year’s meeting is scheduled to be in Hawaii.  People that have good travel budgets were very excited, those with small budgets were not excited.
Painting Donation—Original painting by Justin Powell was not donated at TWS conference as they did not hold an auction.  Mel sent Justin a thank you note for donating the painting, which did not sell.  He has received the painting back.  We do not know if he would be willing to donate the print to our annual auction or CMPS auction.  
New Business 
Student conclave 
Programs committee will work with the student chapters to determine a date for the annual meeting and the student conclave following the meeting.  Currently, there is no theme to the student conclave.  Laurel suggested the student’s provide their resumes in advance for members to review.  Members would then contact students during the meeting 
Election results
Binders need to be brought to the 2011 annual meeting to transfer to the new board members.  Big thanks to Emily Munter and Bill Vodehnal for the excellent slate of candidates.
List-serve

Mel asked if we need a better way to update the listserve?  Mel spoke to Shaun Dunn and Shaun said he did not get any listserve notices.  Mel suggested Shaun get in contact with Diane Beachley to keep the listserve updated.  Lucas suggested that Shaun have access, as an administrator, to the listserve.  

Laurel Badura motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Jessica Jurzenski seconded.  Motion carried.
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